

Monday 21st March 2022 No 23

Brother, Sister Let Me Serve You. Headteacher: Miss E. Harris Ple Deputy Headteacher: Ms S. Miguez-Jorge webs

Friary Road, Peckham, SE15 1RQ 020 7639 0187 office@stfrancis.southwark.sch.uk



Year of St. Joseph



Please note: To access our school



Spring Term 2022

Francis' News

<u>Prayer Corner</u>

Dear God,
Thank you for your
patient care for us.
Show us where we
need to change—to
grow more in our love
for you and each
other.

Amen.

<u>Walk Against</u> Hunger - CAFOD

The children will
walk their 1.6
kilometres in the
playground on
Friday.
Please bring all
sponsorship
money to the school
office.
Thank you.

"Lent helps us fight against any faults. We all can improve and change for the better."

Pope Francis.



Parking Outside & Around the School

Keeping children safe both in around our school is paramount. Poor parking in Friary road has increased and therefore so have the risks to children crossing the road.

Last week the local police spoke to parents to explain the consequences of unlawful & dangerous parking.

Please be aware that leaving vehicles in a dangerous position can lead to a £100 fine and 3 points on your licence.

Parking enforcement officers in camera cars and on foot as well as the local police will be increasing patrols around the school in the coming

Please do your bit to keep everyone safe. Thank you.



FACEBOOK

If you have Facebook, please follow us for up to the minute news, information and pictures.

You can find our link on our web page: click on the Parents link at the top of the page and then on the Facebook feed at the bottom.

Alternatively type
St. Francis SE15–Facebook
into your search engine, this will take
you directly to our page.



Supporting Your Bilingual Child

Free 5-week Learning Unlimited course for parents and carers. Supporting my Bilingual Child Tuesdays 1.30pm-3.30pm From 26th April to 24th May at St Francis RC Primary School Who is the course for?

This course is for parents of children who speak a language other than English at home.

- Do you speak another language at home?
- Would you like to help your child do well at nursery/school?
- Would you like to understand more about why it is important for your children to speak more than one language?
- Would you like to know how to support your children with all their languages?

How much does it cost?

The course is free.

Where can I book a place on the course?

To book a place please speak to the St Francis school office or call on 020 7639 0187.

Bringing Children to School

Parents & Carers are reminded that children must not be left unattended at the school gate in the mornings.

Nursery & KS1 children should be taken to their classroom door by an appropriate adult. KS2 children (Year 3—Year 6) should make their way to class once the gate is opened.

Only Year 6 children are allowed to come to school & go home by themselves.

After Easter Year 5 will be allowed to home by themselves with Parent/ Carer permission.

Reminder: The bollards outside our school are in operation during these times

8.30am -9.15am & 3pm-4pm Thank you.

House Po KS1 KS2 Total St. 60 100 40 Francis St. 30 60 90 Claire St. 50 **60** 110 Mary St. 60 60 120 Joseph Winning House of the Week

After School Activities Monday

St.

Joseph

Millwall Girls Football 3.30 pm - 4.30 pm

Tuesday

Year 4 Performing Arts Club 3.30 pm - 4.30 pm

Wednesday

Millwall Boys Football 3.30 pm - 4.30 pm

Easter Holidays

Monday 4th— Monday 18th April 2022

School reopens on

Tuesday 19th April 2022

Nursery	Aiesosa	Emily
F1	Adebike	J'zye-King
R1	Esther	Ebube
R2	Jaden	Trina
A1	Mandy	Theo
A2	Johnny	Chinwe
N1	Neriah	Kiara
N2	Amelia-Rose	Jeremy
C1	Emily	Princess
C2	Khymarni	Ajay
l1	Daniyal	Yusuf
12	Anne-Marie	Valerie
S1	Stephen	Esther
S2	Georgia	Kimberly

Star of the Week

/ \	/ 1
Nursery	Kikelomo
F1	Edwin
R1	Michelle
R2	Matthew
A1	Mariam
A2	Aaron
N1	Bella
N2	Leon
C1	Eloise
C2	Daniel
I1	Arcelia
I2	Hibatullah
S1	Qwincy
S2	Manuella

2022 Monday 6th June **Staff training:** School closed to all pupils.

Reading Eggs Weekly **Winners** EYFS/ KS1: Class R1 KS2: Class S2

Congratulations



Covid Update

The DfE states that it is no longer a legal requirement to self-isolate following a positive COVID 19 test, however, people who test positive are still advised to stay at home for at least 5 full days. Although these are now guidelines, rather than a legal requirement, we hope that parents will choose to adhere to these guidelines. This will help to ensure that our staff remain COVID-free and are therefore able to continue to provide high-quality education for your children.

Thank you.



Diary Dates

Friday 25th March

CAFOD sponsored Walk (in School) Year 5 visiting Science Museum

Friday 1st April Easter Raffle

25p each or 5 for £1

Buy your tickets in your classroom

School closes at 2pm Please collect your children on time

'GDPR:

Whenever we process (staff, parents and pupil) data, we need to comply with GDPR.

For more information on how we process data, check on our website www.stfrancis.southwark.sch.uk